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Where I live, it is eerily quiet. I am sure where you are only the birds are singing. Ordinary life in South 
Africa is in standby mode. Nobody knows when or how this situation will end. 

I am grateful Father Stewart is able to keep the home fires burning at St Andrews. Super to have a 
priest on the property there. Paul du Plessis is our preacher this morning and Peter Gill next Sunday.  

We are partnering with Pick ‘n Pay to help feed some people who would otherwise go hungry. Our 
Works of Mercy team deserves our ongoing financial help and prayers. The financial implications of 
the pandemic will continue to torment our society for a long time. Now, more than ever, when we 
need to turn to the Lord we say: “Father, have mercy on your children.” 

I don’t like going to the Lord with a shopping list, because our heavenly Father knows our needs before 
we even ask. Our cry made in faith, should be simple but fervent. If we are His children, He will help 
us. As He has done in the past. We are not alone.  

Do continue to set aside an hour each Sunday morning, in addition to your other quiet times, to keep 
our virtual church worship going. I am changing our 2020 “slogan” to: “Our building is closed, but our 
church is open, Halleluiah!” because that is a joyful fact at this time. 

May God bless you and yours in these uncertain and difficult times until we can meet together again 
with great rejoicing.  

Father Klaus  

 


